








Vol.IV, no I

ALFHA ZETA & A ROSE INEWS

Dec. 15,1987

choosing and at the close of a successful
day. I felt that the timing was right to test
the waters and see what limits might be pre-
sent should I go any further in this pro-
gression. Well, 1 was pleasingly surprised
when after I told him that I desired to have
a much greater feminine appearance at work,
he said that it would not bother him and
that it was my work, not my appearance that
the company benefited from. I d¢ not have a
great deal of contact with customers, but
from time to time, I do, so he added that as
iong as I was neat and presentable he didn't
have a2 problem with it.

For the last three months I have been
gradually making a more feminine appearance
with blouses, feminine flats, sweaters and a
truly feminine hair style. Today I am ad-
dressed as a woman by those who have not
worked with me or are now meeting me for
the first time. A good example was a comment
from a new secretary to one of my female
friends. She said, "Why does that girl Kkeep
taking so and so's mail, is she related to him
or something". My friend's answer was, "I
guess you could sayv so!”

I am still addressed in my old male name
by a few co—workers, but the majoriity have
either started to use my initials (the new
secreldary changed Lthe name on iy msil box)
or a nickname that one co-worker started
using, which seems to have caught on.

The process continues, [ have yet to wear
a frilly blouse, heals or a skirt, and am not
pushing these steps. If at some time in the

future I feel that 1 would be comfortable
wearing these items, then I might give it a
try. For now though, I have the feminine

appearance that [ desire, I am addressed in
the feminine role by those I meet and I have
not Iost any noticeable ground - in my career.
So far so good. I would now say that in some
cases transitions are possible and in discuss-
ing careers with Juidee the other night I kid-
dingly said, "There is only one Jjob that I
know for sure that a person could not make a
transition, "A Men's Room Attendant". This, I
know, is not the case, and many of you out
there probably have jobs that would, for one
reason or another, not allow you to make
such a transition. Bui, if after some careful

thought, you focel that there might bhe 2
chance, and your lifestyle, family etc. are
supportive, then why not try a few little

tests to see how bad the water might be.

I'll be waiting to hear your results. Now on
with the show. Until next month girls, "GO
FOR IT!".

Letters to The Editor
Nov. 28,1987
Dear Wendi,

1 received a copy of your newsletter last
week. [ enjoyed reading your article about
"How [ Spent My Fall Vacation". It brought
back a lot of happy memories for me too. I
was both surprised and pleased to see that
you attended the "Tiffany Wives Support
Group" outing. I'm surprised because I thought
all the members and attendees were from the
northeast. I'm pleased because I can see that
vou found them to be as fantastic as I did.
Although some of them are long-time friends
(like Renee' & Karen and Helen & Sydney), I
met many of them for the flrst time two
vears ago. I was immediately taken by their
warmth, friendliness and openness. I'm happy
to hear that your experience in New England
was 50 enjoyable.

Pam

(Fd: I'm glad yvou enjoyed the newsletter, |
reailly enjov deing it and would like to
encourage persons like yourself to let others
know of it's existence. Possibly, in the
future, we might someday be able to reach a
larger audience and become a  nationally
Knvwn publication. I fope 1 will be seeing
you next Year, possibly at IFGE in February

or at FF '88 next frall, until then, "Go For
icr?)
Nov. 30, 1987
Dear Wendi,

A little late in getting back to you but
had a couple of things that I wanted to
thank you for. First that you joined us at
the table for the awards banquet. Barb and I
were giad to get reacquainted with you both.
Second, ! enjoyed very much receiving the
copy of the newsletter that you sent and to
this point, some of the most complete
coverage of this year's fair that I have yet
seen. The fair was good for us eXcept for
trying to cram teo much into the 9 days of
it. Each year we come home tired and each
year it takes us a little longer to get rested
up from it. Thanks again and we hope that
you and Judee have a good and warm holiday
season.

Maureen [

(Ed: Maureen was awarded the Miss
Fantasia Fair 1988 honor, and it was my and
Judee's pleasure to be seated at the same
rable with her and her lovely spouse,
Barbara, for the Final mafor event of the
fair. See you at IFGFE Maureen.)
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National News

Tri—Ess/Tri—Delta Responds

During he past month alpha Zeta/A Rose
News received a reply from the Tri—-Ess
segment of the Tri-Delta group in Houston. In
this letter Carol Lynn [ clarified a few
issues she Ffelt were misinterpreted in the
tetters this newsletter had previously
received from Tri-Delta. Briefly, here are the
points her letter, dated Dec. 12th, covered.

1)The list which was sent to Carol Beecroft
was not a membership roster of Tri~Delta,
but a mailing list, She states that the
majority of the names on the mailing list
are not members of Tri-Delta. nor do they
attend regular Tri—Delta meetings.
2)The Article title, “Tri—Delta
Reorganize"” was, as she explained,
somewhat incorrect. Apparentiy, The Tri-
Ess segment of the group had contacted
Carol Beecroft a few weeks before and
asked her to write the letter to the
chapter to be used, a8s she puts it, as
ammunition to "..kelp us fight that trouble,
if it shouid occur.”

Told to

3)Lastly, she admits that there was more
than one memhber of the oid organization
that, although a good person that would bke
a credit to the group, had to be extricated
due to the fact that they were truthful
and have admitted that they have had
male partners or are contemplating sex
reassignment surgery in the future. Tri—Ess
National is very strict on these subjects.
Her c¢losing statement on this point is
"..one exception, then you have set a
precedent that will start you down the
road that eventually will bring you back to
the same place you just left.”

She goes on to say thai the presence of
twe transexual individuals at a group
function, in one c¢ase, was the reason why
ore member's wife has refused to attend any
further events. This apparently, confirms the
Tri-Ess argument that the presence of non-—
heterosexual crossdressers wili drive away
those pecople that are lmportant to Tri—Ess,
the wives of crossdressers. aApparently, she
feels that it is better to ignore views that
are somewhat different from one's own or
shun those that do not have goals or desires
which are in line with our own.

Later on she states, "..I can not say why
they fthose who have been asked to leave
the chapter! have not chosen to join Tri-Ess
... Personally, 1 find it difficult to
understand how anyone could feei that way
uniess they truly do not understand their
own femininity."

(Ed: This newsletter would appreciate
comments to this article/editorial and also
last month's article. Especially, from the
ather splinter group in Houston, Are there
any comments from the other side of the
fence? [f so plesase send them fto this
newslfetter. The Iissues discussed here are
obviously on the minds of many other
individuals and groups around the country
and this newsletter would like to provide
more information to all those who have an
interest to the outcome of this subject.)

A Rose Update

During the past month a letter was sent to
approximately 50 individuals, inviting them to
contact the group, if they would like more
information and might possibly like to join.
The response has been good so far with about
8 replies which were favorable. The response
from old Spectrum members has been strong
and several Alpha Zeta members have shown
some interest in the group. Alpha Zeta
members are welcome to join, since these two
groups are in close cooperation.

The First regular meeting of "A Rose" is
now being scheduled and tentatively will be
the second Saturday in January, possibiy, at
the Best Western Suites in Tempe. This has
not yet been finalized, so contact Wendi after
January 1lst to confirm it,

The constitution and by-laws of "A Rose”
have been drafted and c¢opies are available.
If you are a prospective member, please con-
tact Wendi to get 2 copy. Read them carefully
and if you have any comments of suggestions
please bring them up at the January meeting.

The group will have three classes of mem-
bers: regular, associate ({significant others)
and professional assoctate (therapists, coun-
cilors, etc.}. Dues will be %20 per year, social
gatherings will be monthly, and all TVs, TGs
and TSs are welcome to apply for membership.
If you were not inciuded in the first mailing
and are interested, contact Wendi for more
information.
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There is also a good possibility that
continuing education credits will be
forthecoming for these workshops. If you know
of someone or are seeing a counselor who
specializes in gender related issues, please
inform him or her of this event and contact
either Diane or Wendi to get a brochure to
pass along.

Look for more information on the I.F.G.E.
convention in this newsletter, or write to:

I.F.G.E.
Po Box 19
Wayland, Mass. 01778
{617} 358-2305

Food For Thought

Here's a snack or horsdoeuvre that is sure
to be a hit at that holiday party you'll be at
or having.

Mini Magic Meatballs

1 ib. ground beef

2 ¢ps. torn bread (2 slices)

1 egg {slightly beaten)

1 pkg. onion soup mix

1 tbsp. parsiey flakes

1 2/3 eps. "Magic Sauce"

Combine all ingredients except sauce. Shape
mixture into 17 balls and arrange in glass
baking dish. Prepare "Magic Sauce” and pour
over meatballs. Bake in 350 Deg. Oven about
45 mins. makes about 4 dozen meatballs.

{Ok, here's the rest of the story; Judee
finally gave in. "Magic Sauwce” is: 1 cup
catsup, 13 cup grape jelly and 18 cup lemon
Juice blended together sounds a little
strange, but boy are these things good!)

Personal Adds
Room to Rent: TV has room to rent in large
Scottsdale home, private bath, share kitchen,
would prefer TV or TS5 individual, contaet
Anita or this newsletter.

NWGA
PO Box
4028
Portland,
Oregon
97208

jVort}mJesi Qem]er Alliance

—  Cross Gender Living

(503)
641-6736

Gail Walker’s
Electrolysis

Scottsdale Rd, at Shea
10639 N. 71st Way
948-4704

Board Certified Professional Electrologist

JOHN

3375 East Shea Boulevard
Phoenix, Arizona 85028

Open
Mon.-Sat

Phone

0060468 Evenings By Appointment

TV-TS TAPESTRY
P.O. Box 19

Wavland, Ma. 01778

(617) 3585575
Tasteful, comprehensive, non-
profit, journal for all persons
interested in crossdressing
and transsexualism.
Single copy $10., Subscription %40 (350 first
class). With this ad, $10 of each subscription
will be rebated to Aipha Zeta or A Rose,
please specify which group when ordering.

Notice of Publication & Copyrights
The Alpha Zeta & A Rose News is published
monihly as a service to the crossdressing
community. Any part may be reproduced in
other newsletters or publications of similar
organizations without written permission,
provided that eredit is given to this news-
letter. Unsolicited manuseripts and photos are
welcomed provided that they are tasteful and
of interest to the readership in general.
Subsecriptions are available for $10.00 per
year for non—members of Alpha Zeta or A
Rose. The Newsletter mailing address is:
A Raose
Po Box 4351
Scottsdale, Arizona 85261

Alpha Zeta's address is:

Alpha Zeta

PO Box 8425

Mesa, Arizona 85204









